
Mitigation Plan 

 

To preempt any unintended repercussions resulting from relocating the Adult Day Care 

facility, Yonkers Gardens ADC will monitor registrants to prevent any decrease in their 

Instrumental Activities of Daily Living (IADL) post-relocation. In the event of such a 

decline, the facility will provide education and coordinate assistance to affected 

individuals. 

 

Moreover, Yonkers Gardens ADC will conduct supplementary interim assessments 

focusing on IADL and health-related social needs, utilizing tools like the Accountable 

Health Communities tool to identify and track registrants' requirements. This proactive 

approach aims to preemptively address any challenges stemming from the relocation 

while ensuring ongoing monitoring of registrants' overall needs. 

 

To ensure equitable access to the program, Yonkers Gardens ADC will market the 

program to minorities, immigrants, and other underserved communities thereby raising 

awareness of the new location and mitigating any adverse impacts of the move. 

Additionally, Yonkers Gardens LLC will continue to provide transportation services which 

serve to alleviate the logistical burdens on vulnerable groups. 

 

The proposed new location boasts multiple advantages, including enhanced physical 

accessibility, elimination of architectural barriers, improved visibility, and enhanced 

health equity due to the diverse surrounding population. Furthermore, the new setting 

reduces exposure to airborne pathogens compared to the previous location with a 

neighboring clinic. Yonkers Gardens ADC intends to leverage these benefits to enhance 

care for registrants. 

 

In its pursuit of inclusivity, Yonkers Gardens ADC will maintain the bilingual support it 

provides and provide bilingual documentation and signage to accommodate non-

English speaking communities. 

 

Overall, Yonkers Gardens ADC anticipates that this relocation will be mutually beneficial 

for both registrants and the broader community. 


